Telephone 508-693-3554 · Fax 508-696-7736

## Board of Selectmen

Michael J. Santoro, *Chairman*Gail M. Barmakian
Kathleen A. Burton
Gregory A. Coogan
Walter W. Vail

Robert L. Whritenour, Jr. Town Administrator

November 24, 2015

Mr. Paul H. Foley Development of Regional Impact Coordinator Martha's Vineyard Commission PO Box 1447 Oak Bluffs, MA 02557

RE: North Bluff Seawall Project

Dear Mr. Foley,

Please allow me to confirm that the Town has agreed to forego the discretionary referral for the above-referenced project, and to proceed directly to a public hearing review scheduled for December 10, 2015 as a development of regional impact.

Please feel free to contact me if you should require any additional information in addition to the materials discussed at last evening's LUPC meeting.

Thanks you for your assistance with this review.

Sincerely

Robert Whritenour, Town Administrator

cc: Board of Selectmen